Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting
January 26, 2006 Minutes

In Attendance;  Pam Karr, Jerry O’Hare, Lori O’Hare,  Jim Schwerin, Glen Scott, Rick Upton, Jack Busher and Rich Dudley.
Old Business

The meeting was called to order at 5:35 pm

The minutes from the November 2005 meeting were reviewed.  A motion was made to approve the minutes and the motion carried unanimously.
Website:  Jim will contact Dan to see if it is feasible for him to work on the website and determine if someone else might be able to tackle that project.   
Grant Writing: Monique was instrumental in getting 21 proposals submitted for the El Pomar Youth grants which are geared to support interpretive programs at the Park.  The Starbucks grant is due in March and there is the class in February that Nan may be attending.  
Members:  Pam brought a list of members who are current on their dues.  We’ve added 1 more lifetime member since we last met.  We also had 5 renewals as a result of the post card reminders.   We discussed whether we should have an annual renewal date for everyone at the same time, possibly in the early fall and then prorate memberships for those who join at other times of the year.  

Goals and Objectives:  We reviewed Rick’s proposed goals from the last meeting and narrowed them down to the objectives of – 1)  Doubling our paid membership, 2) Raising $25,000 to use for land purchase, 3) Develop 2 park benefactors, 4) Apply for grants to fund interpretive program supplies, 5) and accept credit cards for merchandise and membership fee/renewals.

Event:  The snowshoe/hike will be held at 10:00 Sat. February 4.  Rick will send an email reminder to the members.  It will be a 3 – 4 mile hike and should be over by 1:00.  No food will be provided this time.

Treasurer’s Report

Pam presented a computer generated financial report which will be attached to these minutes.  The balance in our account is $7454.64.  We have $860 in our land purchase fund.  A motion was made to accept the report and the motion carried unanimously.   
New Business
Jim received an email today about the Newman property which is 64 acres adjacent to the park.  The owner is interested in selling it to the park.  Jim will respond to the email.  No price was mentioned and it hasn’t been appraised.  
Park Ranger update
The contractor for the Visitor Center should be starting work the week of Feb. 1.  It is to take 7 months to build.  The contract with RE Monks has been extended til March 1 to do finishing work.  
4020 will be designing the cabins.  

The coffee shop is dependent on a change of legislation or an exemption from the association for the blind.  

Other
Next meeting will be Feb. 16, 2006.
Motion made to adjourn.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:15p.m.  

Respectfully Submitted,

Lori O’Hare

